
I support this very important legislation, with amendments, to allow equitable access to jobs and 

education in Maryland. I have two daughters in the USM system that suffered anxiety and fear from 

pressure to take an unproven vaccination. They were subjected to twice a week testing because they 

were not vaccinated. We are a free country, and my girls were subjected to intense scrutiny and shame 

for making a personal health choice. I encourage all to consider this unacceptable now and in the future. 

Below are some points I would ask you to consider.  

• Failure of the injections to prevent transmission or infection “no evidence that 

the vaccine prevents transmission of SARS-CoV-2 from person to person”.  

• Natural Immunity after COVID-19 infection seems strong against all variants 

of the coronavirus finding recently published in the prestigious Lancet.  

• Known risks of the covid-19 inoculation, especially for the college age 

population. 

Sincerely, 

Patricia Flora 


